
 

 

 
Saturday December 23 
  5:00 pm Mary Cangemi and Paul J. Burke 

Sunday  December 24 

  7:30 am Deceased Members of the Bradshaw Family 

  and Susan Randolph 

  9:00 am Paul J. Giovinazzo and Mary Gavey 
 

Sunday  December 24-Christmas Eve 
 

  4:00 pm For the People of the Parish-Church 

  4:00 pm For the People of the Parish-Parish Center 

  6:00 pm For the People of the Parish 

11:00 pm For the People of the Parish 
 

Monday  December 25-Christmas Day 

  9:00 am For the People of the Parish 

11:00 am For the People of the Parish 

Tuesday December 26 

  8:00 am Amanda Rose Laura and Helen Zoni 

Wednesday  December 27 

  8:00 am Ted Eldracher, Jr. and Pierre Brown  

Thursday December 28 

  8:00 am Eleanor Wolfe and Kathryn O’Brien 

Friday  December 29 

  8:00 am Helen & Robert Stoffel and Bob  & Julie Stoffel 
 

Saturday December 30 

  8:00 am Rita Policastro and Joe Rush 

  5:00 pm Michael Horan and Eleanor Gilsenan 
 

Sunday  December 31 

  7:30 am Connie Pflueb and Gloria Zwick 

  9:00 am Robert Miele and Stephen Faughnan 

11:00 am Anna Gaydos and Ruth Coveleski 

  5:00 pm Michael Horan and Donna Tracy Weekly Memorials 
 

The Lamp burning before the Blessed Sacrament the week 

of December 24th is for the intention of all parishioners. 
 

The Candles on the altar the week of December 24th are for 

the intention of all parishioners. 
 

The Flowers on the altar the week of December 24th are for 

the intentions of all parishioners. 
 

Hear our Prayers for those who are ill especially Anthony    

LaFerrara, Neiko Pagaling, Judy Latalladi, Carmela Cecere,     

Marie Conlan, Mike Mulane, Evey Staromano, Caroline  Palluzzi, 

Don Tracy, Mary Cecere, Maddie Niebanck, Charlie Spencer,  

Eliot Leibowitz, Eileen Keohane, Laura Flynn, Josh Crucilla, Bob 

Moore, Dennis Kelly, Barbara Perleth and for all our deceased 

especially Robert Chervenak and Rose Keselica. 

Fourth Sunday of Advent 
December 24, 2017 

The Holy Family of Jesus, Mary and Joseph 
December 31, 2017 

 

First Reading: Gn 15:1-6, 21:1-3 

Abram shows us the Lord keeps His promises, for his offspring 

were indeed many, like the stars in heaven. We, too, must trust 

in the Lord, so like Abram, our families might prosper. 
 

Second Reading:  Hebrews 11:8, 11-12, 17-19 

By faith Abraham and Sarah were blessed with Isaac, and 

through him, many descendants because they trusted in God’s 

promise and believed in what they could not see. We see that 

faith, trust and prayer bring forth God’s miracles in our lives. 
 

Gospel: Luke 2:22-40 

Jesus was brought to Jerusalem to be consecrated according to 
the law of Moses. A man named Simeon had learned he would 
not die until he had seen God’s anointed. Upon seeing Jesus, 
he immediately declared he had witnessed “the glory of your 
people of Israel.” The prophetess Anna also gave thanks and 
spoke of Jesus to all who would listen. Both recognized the 
power of Jesus, although he was still an infant. 

If you would like to include yourself or a family member on the 

St. Patrick Parish prayer list for those who are ill, please con-

tact the parish office.  Your prayer intention will remain on the 

parish prayer list for three weeks unless otherwise requested. 

 

Mass Schedule December 30th & 31st 
     

Fr. Bob   Saturday 5:00 pm Deacon Mark Homily 

  Sunday 11:00 am Deacon Joe Homily 

  Sunday 5:00 pm 
   

Fr. Dan  Sunday 7:30 am Deacon Mark Homily 

  Sunday 9:00 am Deacon Joe Homily 
 

  

           Reconciliation December 30th 
 

Fr. Bob  Saturday 4-4:30 pm 
 

Christmas Eve and Christmas Day Mass Schedule 

Is on the following page 

The Saint Patrick Parish Office will be closed on  

Monday, December 25 &Tuesday, December 26  

        in celebration of the Nativity of the Lord. 
 

              The office will also be closed on  

                 Monday, January 1, 2018  

               in celebration of the New Year. 



BAPTISM:  Arrangements should be made one month in advance by calling Deacon Joe Wisneski at 973-635-4976. Parents are 

expected to attend an instructional session with a Baptism Team. Baptisms are celebrated at 12:30 pm Sundays.   

RCIA-RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS:  The R.C.I.A. invites non-baptized persons and those baptized into another 

faith to participate in a faith journey in preparation for becoming a Catholic. If you are interested in any aspect of R.C.I.A., please 

email Deb at Dkuzma@st-pats.org or call her at the parish office at ext. 23. 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY:  Congratulations! In order that we can together plan for your big day, couples should notify the 

Church and begin to prepare at least one year in advance of the date. Please email Fr. Bob at Fr.Bob@st-pats.org or call Fr. Bob at 

the parish office ext. 22. 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK AND HOME BOUND:  If a family member or someone you know is recuperating from a hospital stay or is 

homebound for any length of time and would like to receive Holy Communion, please let us know. It is a priority for the parish com-

munity to support and be present to those who cannot be with us for the celebration of the Eucharist. If you would like a priest or 

deacon to visit a family member who is hospitalized, contact Peggy at Pgentile@st-pats.org or call her at the parish office ext. 25. 

SACRAMENT OF ANOINTING OF THE SICK:  Please call the parish office at 973-635-0625 to arrange for a priest. 

FIRST RECONCILIATION AND FIRST EUCHARIST:  Children preparing to receive the sacraments of First Reconciliation and First 

Eucharist begin preparation in first grade. To register, visit our website at  www.st-pats.org. 

 
St. Patrick Church 

From the Pastor’s Desk 

 
Christmas 

 
 There is something magical about celebrating Christmas liturgy; I recall my first Christmas mass that took place shortly after 
my ordination to priesthood. Expectations were high and I was led to believe that there would be a standing room crowd at the 5:30 
p.m. Christmas Eve mass. As the time approached to begin, every seat was taken and people were standing in the side and center 
aisles of the church. This left little room for the procession to take place. The music director introduced the mass and began playing 
O Come O Ye Faithful as I with altar servers, and lector made way to the altar and approached the Presider’s Chair. I looked at the 
assembly and realized that this was the largest group of people that I ever led in prayer; and, pondered if my message would be 
meaningful to them. I also believed that those present for Christmas liturgy attended mass for an assortment of reasons; but, were 
drawn together through the greatest gift that God provided to humanity, his only begotten son. Now, 32 years later, the enchantment 
of a Christmas liturgy still renders much elation into my life as I grasp the enjoyment of every minute of such a precious gathering.    
 
 This weekend the Christian world comes together for the celebration of Christmas, which proclaims Jesus as the light of the 
world. Although it is impossible to recreate the historical facts behind the birth of Jesus, our faith reveals to us that a man named 
Jesus was born into a world witnessed by the lowlifes of society. This was a day anticipated from the promises of the prophet Isaiah 
as it invites each of us to reflect upon the Christian tradition that announces God’s oneness with humanity that came through the 
birth of a child. This changed the course of western civilization. The power of Christmas is that God took on human life and called 
people into relationship through experiences of peace, forgiveness, mercy, and love that became the hallmark of Jesus’ life. God 
became human in all of humanity’s struggles and challenges as Jesus lived and walked with the poor, the powerless, and victimized. 
He raised the dignity of every human being which makes every life sacred and holy; therefore, Jesus became the human reflection of 
God surpassing prior images of God as a harsh judge of law and order. 
 
 The Jewish people who came to know the child Jesus watched him grow and develop like any boy of his generation; yet, as 
Jesus aged many determined that he was so different in that Jesus was the living presence of God on earth. He preached radical 
inclusivity, he welcomed outcasts and sinners, he spoke to women as equals, and he healed the suffering and sick; therefore, the 
lifestyle of Jesus generated a message to love others as we love ourselves. He related to all (the Jews and non-Jews) with compas-
sion and mercy; and, warned us that if we see a splinter in someone’s eye we must first see the beam in our own; therefore, do not 
judge others. Unlike so many of the prophets, kings, Pharisees and priests, Jesus lived all that he believed even when it alienated 
people as he was willing to suffer rather than take the easy road and submit to the customs and traditions that held little value when 
care for another was at stake. Belief in the birth of Jesus that is celebrated this weekend engenders enthusiasm into life as it pro-
motes a strong desire to imitate the presence of God in this man and make the world a better place. The challenge for Christmas is 
to celebrate the Christian aspects of the season amid the demands of living in a fast paced society that places so much emphasis on 
wealth, status, narcissism and consumerism.  
 
 In his Christmas address in 2016 Pope Francis stated, “Christmas is thus the feast of the loving humility of God, of the God 
who upsets our logical expectations, the established order, the order of the dialectician and the mathematician. In this upset lies all 
the richness of God’s own thinking which overturns our limited human ways of thinking. At Christmas, we are called to say “yes” with 
our faith, not to the Master of the universe, and not even to the most noble of ideas, but precisely to this God who is the humble lov-
er…God chose to be born a tiny child because he wanted to be loved. Here we see, as it were, how the logic of Christmas is the 
overturning of worldly logic, of the mentality of power and might, the thinking of the Pharisees and those who see things only in terms 
of causality and determinism.” This Christmas strive to give witness to God’s gift in Jesus and transport it to your home, place of em-
ployment, neighborhood and church. Merry Christmas! 
 
  

         In Christôs love, 
          

         Fr. Bob 
 



Fourth Sunday of Advent 
December 24, 2017 

Welcome New Parishioners!  Are you seeking a parish com-

munity in which to pray, to learn and to be of service to others? 

Our doors and hearts are open to you-Welcome! Contact Peggy 

Gentile at the parish offices at 973-635-0625 ext. 25 for addition-

al information. 

 

 

 

Some Tips for Coping with Grief at the Holidays continued 
 

As you unpack annual decorations and think about the day itself, 

it is normal to feel sadness in your heart. 
 

1. Create a new tradition or ritual that accommodates your 

current situation. Some people find comfort in the old 

traditions. Others find them unbearably painful. Discuss with 

your family (or your friends) the activities you want to in-

clude or exclude this year. Some examples of new rituals 

and traditions include: 

 

¶ Announce beforehand that someone different will carve the 

turkey. 

¶ Light a candle in honor of your absent loved one. 

¶ Put a bouquet of flowers on your holiday table in memory of 

your loved one. 

¶ Visit the cemetery and decorate the memorial site with holi-

day decorations. 

¶ Have a moment of silence during a holiday toast to honor 

your loved one. 

¶ Place a commemorative ornament on the Christmas tree. 

¶ Write a prayer about your loved one and read it during a 

holiday ritual. 

¶ Play your loved one’s favorite music or favorite game. 

¶ Plan a meal with your loved ones’ favorite foods. 

 

The most important thing to remember is there is no right 

or wrong way to celebrate the holiday season after the 

death of a loved one, and that the best way to cope not only 

with that first holiday season, but any holiday is to plan 

ahead, get support from others and take it easy. 

 

Flu Prevention Tips for our Parish Nurses: 
 

1. Get the flu vaccine. 

2. Avoid close contact with people who are sick-When you 

are sick, keep your distance from others to protect them 

from getting sick, too. 

3. Stay home when you are sick-If possible, stay home from 

work, school, and errands when you are sick to help pre-

vent spreading your illness to others. 

4. Cover your mouth and nose with a tissue when cough-

ing or sneezing-It may prevent those around you from get-

ting sick. 

5. Avoid touching your eyes, nose or mouth-Germs are 

often spread when a person touches something that is con-

taminated with germs and then touches his or her eyes, 

nose, or mouth. 

6. Practice other good health habits-Clean and disinfect 

frequently touched surfaces at home, work, or school, espe-

cially when someone is ill. Get plenty of sleep, be physically 

active, manage your stress, drink plenty of fluids, and eat 

nutritious food. 

Christmas Liturgies 

Please note that on Sunday, December 24, 2017, there will be no 

11:00 am mass in the church for the fourth Sunday in Advent to 

allow for the preparation of Christmas Eve masses. 

All are invited to our Children’s Christmas Liturgy on Sunday 

afternoon, December 24 at 4:00 pm in the Fr. Ed Center. This 

Christmas liturgy is geared to the youth of the parish knowing 

that it is our children who add a richness to life throughout the 

Christmas Season. Although the liturgy directs itself into the 

mindset of an elementary school student, all parents, grandpar-

ents and those young in spirit will find this an engaging way to 

usher in the Season of Christmas. 

Congratulations to Claire DeLong who was received into full 

Communion, Confirmed, and received her First Eucharist at last 

Sunday’s liturgy. Claire has been a vital and active member of 

our parish for many years. Congratulations! 

Have a question? Want to provide feedback? 
 

The Parish Town Hall is scheduled for Wednesday, January 17th 

at 7 pm in the Father Ed Parish Center East/West Room. Hear 

updates from Father Bob, staff, and Pastoral Council—bring a 

friend—ask a question—share your thoughts! 



Marian Prayer Group 

    The Marian Prayer Group offers prayers honoring Mary, the 

Mother of Jesus and gather in the North Room of the Parish Of-

fice building at 41 Oliver Street every Thursday at 10 am. We 

pray for peace in the world, for the sick and homebound, for de-

ceased members and friends of our Parish and more. Everyone 

is welcome to join us; come every Thursday or as often as you 

can. For more information, please call Barbara at 973-635-8869.  

St. Patrick Parish is using a new communication tool to 

send information to our parishioners. Our administrative 

staff will be sending emails, newsletters and/or texts through 

Flocknote to alert the parish community of any closures 

due to weather, important events occurring in the parish, and 

more! Mobile phone numbers and email addresses from many 

of our parishioners from different ministries have already been 

imported. To keep in touch with us via email and text, simply 

text the word PAT to 84576 from your smartphone. Text STOP 

to 84576 to stop text notifications at any time. Text HELP for 

help. There is no charge for this service, but your carrier and 

data rates may apply. View full privacy policy & terms at Flock-

note.com/txt. If you have any questions or need to update your 

contact information, contact the parish office at 973-635-0625.   

YOUTH MINISTRY 

This Week in Youth Ministry 
 

No Team Meetings this week! 
 

Winter Antioch Team Meeting: Tues., Jan. 2; 7-9:30 pm, YMC 

Spring Antioch Team Meeting:  Wed., Jan. 3; 7-9:30 pm, 

 At St. Vincent Martyr  

Winter Antioch Team Day:  Sun., Jan. 7; Begins with the 11:00 am 

 Mass in the Church 
 

Service Opportunities: 
Sign up by emailing Maggie at mgrady@st-pats.org 

 

Baking Muffins for Evaôs Village:   Sat., Jan. 13, 9:00 am-12pm;  
 Parish Center Kitchen 
 

FAITH FORMATION 
 

January Faith Formation Classes 

Grades K-6:  January 7 & 8 and 21 & 22 

Grade 7:  January 7 

Grade 8:  January 21 
 

Grade 7 families:  Save the Date:  February 4, 2018 

7th Grade Retreat  ~ Details to follow 
 

HELP WANTED! 
 

 Do you have a current or former career in media relations, public 

relations, or copywriting? We are seeking a few people to provide 

no more than 5 hours, spread across the year, to support parish 

communications to local news sources. If interested, contact 

Marty Gilligan at  Martingilligan4w@yahoo.com. 

 

Walk in the footsteps of St. John Paul II through Poland includ-

ing  Warszawa, Czestochowa, Oswiecim, Wadowice, 

Ludzmierz, Zakopane, Wieliczka, 

Lagiewniki, Krakow, and Kazimierz 

Dolny, June 26 through July 5, 2018 

for $1,690 not including airfare.  For 

more information, contact  Fr. Artur at 

frartur@churchofchristtheking.org  

SAINT PATRICK SCHOOL 
 

 

Walk-in-Wednesday 
 

Announcing Walk-in-Wednesday-Come see what St. Patrick 
School is all about! School tours being given each Wednesday 
from 9 am-11am. Applications for the 2018-2019 school year 
now being accepted. Come build the future with us! 
 
 

The students, faculty and staff of St. Patrick School extend 
many blessings  and good wishes for a Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year! 

Year-End Donation 
 

When considering your year-end donation to Saint Patrick 
Church please keep in mind that we can accept stock dona-
tions.  Donating appreciated stock as a charitable donation can 
be a tax advantage to you eliminating your capital gains tax (if 
you itemize deductions).  As always, check with your tax advi-
sor.  Most importantly, every donation is greatly appreciated and 
helps us to fulfill our mission to live our faith, strengthen the spir-
itual life of all parishioners, serve the needs of others, give wit-
ness to the joy of the Gospel and reach out and welcome those 
who are searching for a community of faith.  If you would like to 
make a donation of stocks, bonds or other securities please con-
tact Colleen Sofronas at csofronas@st-pats.org or 973-635-0625  

MUSIC MINISTRY 
 

Merry Christmas!  No rehearsals this week! 

 

A Christmas Blessing  

On this day illumined 

By the gospel hope 

Which springs from 

The humble stable of Bethlehem, 

I invoke the Christmas gift 

Of joy and peace upon all: 

Upon children and the elderly, 

Upon young people and families,  

The poor and the marginalized. 

May Jesus, who was born for us, 

Console all those afflicted  

By illness and suffering. 

May he sustain those 

Who devote themselves 

To serving our brothers and sisters 

Who are most in need. 

Happy Christmas to all! 
 

    ~Pope Francis 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2F2.bp.blogspot.com%2F-pi8sSttAxpU%2FUp8_j4KtesI%2FAAAAAAAAGcQ%2F274CJuffO9E%2Fs1600%2FThe%2BCloth%2BHall%2B(Sukiennice)%2BKrakow%2BPoland%2B2013.JPG&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mytravelingjoys.com%2F2013%2F
mailto:csofronas@st-pats.org

